

ACTIONS ARISING

ACTION	WHO	COMPLETE? Y/N
To find out more about the environmental levy to better understand the flow of money	Baillie LP	No – outstanding from last public meeting
Questions about the charge for bulk uplift – asked to find out how much the city council gained from this	Baillie LP	No – outstanding from last public meeting
Baillie LP mentioned that there is a consultation about Barrowlands Park – we looked for this and couldn't find anything about it. TP wrote to LP to find out where it was so we could respond	Baillie LP	No – outstanding from last public meeting
Question about the Section 75 grant, if there was one and what happened to it when the Meat Market plans were approved.	Baillie LP, John Mason MSP	No – outstanding from last public meeting
Request for additional bins on Tobago St	MB	No bins yet
Asked to publicize the city council street champions – ACTION Bel to ask Chloe if this was done	BP	Will contact Chloe once she is back from the Easter break
Police Scotland representative to inform colleagues about the 'boy racers' cruising the High St	PS	To do
TF to contact Glasgow Humane Society to ask them to come and explain what they do.	TF	To do
TF to write to DAWN and ask them to contact Milnbank to have them take Havannah Street on board	TF	To do
Kasia to come back to the CCC with suggestions for notice boards for her area	Kasia (mop)	To do
TF to contact the council and express our disappointment about the lack of participation from our paid representatives	TF	To do
CP to put the dates for the public consultations for TRNSMT on the website (note these are already on the FB page)	CP	To

1. Welcome, Introductions and apologies
 - a. Gary McKenna – illness
 - b. Caitlin Longman – illness
 - c. Chloe Pimblett – away
 - d. MB – apologies away
 - e. Steven Turner - Outlier

2. Minutes of previous meeting
 - a. Approved – Proposed LS, Seconded AS
 - b. Matters arising
 - i. Baillie LP to find out more about the environmental levy to better understand the flow of money – ACTION
 - ii. Councillor reports – questions about the charge for bulk uplift – asked to find out how much the city council gained from this – ACTION
Baillie LP
 - iii. Baillie LP mentioned that there is a consultation about Barrowlands Park – we looked for this and couldn't find anything about it. TP wrote to LP to find out where it was so we could respond – no reply to date.
 - iv. Question about the Section 75 grant, if there was one and what happened to it when the Meat Market plans were approved. No response from LP or JM. ACTION
 - v. Request for additional bins on Tobago Street – no response on this
 - vi. AOCB – asked to publicize the city council street champions – ACTION
Bel to ask Chloe if this was done
3. Police Report
 - a. Nicola Docherty (Police Scotland)
 - b. Drug recovery not far from here (Thenue)
 - c. New - Sergeant Thompson (ex CID)
 - d. 2 arrested following an HB, 1 x street robbery, theft of cycles from a bin store, numerous persons for possession, 3 x people for 5kg cannabis, 250g heroin – there has been a substantial recovery this evening
 - e. Road Traffic – they have been trying to target the bikes on pavements – once they finish London Rd, this may make a difference
 - f. TF – the roads are too dangerous to cycle on hence they cycle on the pavements; the police will be advising people where to cycle especially the electric bikes. Quite a lot of footways have been redetermined to accommodate both and the signage isn't always clear.
 - g. Road Traffic will be targeting specific things across the year. CP will assist this at a local level.
 - h. BP – noise from boy racers. They do have issues with it in the city centre and they are trying to target it. Advice to phone it in so that they know that it is happening.
 - i. Derek Quinn – this is a concern in this division – do you liaise with the city centre? Yes, police are aware that this is a problem up and around Blythswood Square – if we target them there, they move to somewhere else
 - j. AS – they are targeting them and the cars to ensure that they are road legal cars
 - k. ACTION – PS – to report that this is happening on the High St
 - l. Comprehensive policing plan is in place for the end of the football season and are monitoring plans that may be forming about street celebrations
 - m. TRNSMT – plans are well underway for policing these events and other across the summer
 - n. CKR – people coming into the close – they are aware of it and are going into the closes – they police move them along and they are just moving on to the

next location. It's a constant circle and they move around it. They are trying to figure out what is happening and stopping it at source. Aware that it is happening, and they are trying to target it on a regular basis. It doesn't do any harm to phone it in. The issue is the residual mess that they leave behind. There has been dealing going on there – they advise to phone it in, and it will be dealt with and prioritized accordingly. Phone 101. Or report online. Be careful when dealing with them directly.

4. William Graham, Glasgow Humane Society
 - a. TF had spoken to him when going past them on the park – he has not arrived today. AS – he may be out on business. ACTION – TF to contact him to ask him to come and explain what they do.
5. Review, Special Public Meeting, Havannah St
 - a. TF explained plan
 - b. TF has met with representatives of the developer x 3 times
 - i. December when they had a look at the site
 - ii. Meeting to discuss the public meeting at the Moxy Hotel
 - iii. Last month – public meeting on Havannah St
 - c. When DAWN sell the site and hand it over to them, there are 2 x areas of land surplus to requirements
 - d. They want this to be used by the community if they can set up a Community Development Trust – this is probably better than if it is left to be treated the same way as the rest of the land
 - i. CKR – looks like a good opportunity but with reservations
 - ii. CKR – would want to do some form of excavation or enquiry about what is doing with the site – the land wouldn't be handed over until the site was sold, so nobody would know what was happening
 - iii. Also, need to understand what runs under the large area of land as it is adjacent to the main train line to Edinburgh
 - e. Q – did any of the groups work with DAWN? Unknown. Q - Why don't they do it up and maintain it? LS – lots of concerns around the money. Lots of question were asked about this. Difficult to get money to set something up and to maintain this. It couldn't be done on a voluntary basis, and it would need to be undertaken as a business.
 - f. AS – one of the main things about a CDT is that it must generate income. What if it can't generate an income? If we had plots, would the income be enough to run.
 - g. DQ – difficult to say if it is a development that wants swing park or allotments or what. There is an example where this happens locally and the sustainability of this is problematic.
 - h. CKR – they expect us not to make money from this DQ – not good to be totally reliant from grants. There is a factor, but it is not well looked after. TF – this is what he said, and this will continue if they community don't take it over
 - i. GMcK – he and some of the others don't think it was a good idea to have the meeting. This was always supposed to be private flats and not student accommodation. The garage is using the land illegally. DAWN know about all the anti-social behaviour, and they have done nothing about it. TF – he was

interested in talking to the residents and I flyer'd and gave notice about the meeting. Gary thinks that the park is a good idea. He doesn't understand why the land can't be given to Milnbank. This is a community led group and have a legal existence that is already set up and believe that the community council should be advocating for the land to be transferred to Milnbank.

- j. AS – there are high voltage cables running under the small park area on the plan
- k. GMcK – this is upsetting the residents because they can't get the rubbish and the needles taken care of, but they are deeply frustrated that this is being bulldozed through. They are trying to get another block of flats through and why can't we just step back from this.
- l. LS – a better way to deal with it is to come to the meeting and bring the views to life.
- m. TF there was a public meeting to discuss the land shown on the plan and whether there was a will to set up a CDT; there would appear to be no interest from the people from the location to set up a CDT. Unless anyone gets in touch to say they want to set something up we will go back and say no thanks
- n. Every time we try to speak to DAWN, they bog us down in bureaucracy and it feels like they are trying to push things through
- o. Q – LS – is there any reason why we can't go back to DAWN and ask them why they can't hand it over to somewhere like Milnbank. TF – would like to see it made into a community park. This is why they came along. Other people have set up things and have parks and gardens going. TF went to a meeting in Bridgeton and saw what people have set up. GMcK – there have been meetings in the past. Q – LS what does success look like – what do you want to happen. We want the CCC to write to DAWN and ask them to hand this over to a housing association. TF we are trying to canvas opinion to see if there is an appetite for a CDT. Write to DAWN and ask them to give it to Milnbank. AS – if this was the case, we would need to check that it could be used for something worthwhile.
- p. CKR – the local residents want us to lobby DAWN to advocate for Milnbank
- q. Alasdair – the other groups had something that they wanted, and they found land and they asked to be able to use it. We don't have that NEED – this is not real. What we need to do is to find someone to say I could do a thing with this land – this is a problem looking for a solution – they need to do better with what they've got. The current management of the area is what needs sorted out here – it could be lovely if it could be managed properly. CCC can't take it on we are not allowed to. We need to either go back to DAWN and say we need more time as we haven't found anyone who wants to take it on or find someone to take it on. They want someone to give it to in time for their exit. We have considered it, there isn't an interest so back to DAWN and this isn't something they can escape. This has to happen at the same time as the exit from the site as they don't have an answer for this piece of land either. Finally, the history of the land was belonging to Scottish Development agency, and it would have been covenanted to look after the area; whoever's job it is, it is not done, and they need to be told to do their

job. Q – why are they not taking the factor to task – they don't know who to contact to complain – it is a company in London. ACTION – TF to write to DAWN and ask them to contact Milbank to have them take it on board

6. Treasurer's Report

- a. LS – 0
- b. Deposits 2583.66
- c. Paid out 200 for meeting room
- d. Email 33.60
- e. Printing 175.30
- f. 2174.76 – remaining balance

7. Planning Issues

- a. Weekly planning list –
- b. Responded to things already – see website for more information
- c. Café at 212 Gallowgate – ask if we can retract support for permission as things are being done that (including signage) put up without support
- d. 105 Bell St and High St – conversion of an office into a service centre for Terence Higgins Trust – looking to move for somewhere with more space
- e. Council is looking for the view of the community on this before they decide
- f. Notice from a company – that builds mobile phone masts and Towers – Bain Str and Stevenson St – near the public toilets – 20m pole with equipment cabinets – haven't applied yet but are looking for views of the community first. Have until 20th to reply. Derek Pearson is not here. If it is applied for, it will bring a benefit to coverage, but it will be quite a big structure in a public site – just along from Bills. There is another almost identical on Green St – there was concern as people didn't know what it was. It will be across from Claythorn St – won't obstruct view. TF – we did put in comments for the one on London Road – Alasdair – likely to be a trickle of these as operators update existing kit and add new resources. Impact on health is something that the planning department will not take into account. Kasia would like to be contacted about this – she is unhappy for health reasons. She would like to know earlier to be able to prepare comments about this. Not planning permission at this point – what do we think as a location and what do they think about it. Q – who can tell me how many are currently about – Alasdair – the council has a list of these and can tell you. Companies have to look at this and see what is already there. The planning department should be able to help.

8. Licensing

- a. GCC applications – still within date for comments. Temp entertainment license, 6th July, one for TRSMT immediately afterwards. No comments from members of the public, but complaints and comments about damage to the pavements from previous events. Application to renew but vary the license for Indigo Sun on the High St – looking to extend the hours. Want to open an extra hour M – F and open earlier on a Sunday morning. Comments on this before the licensing. There may be a problem with the loud music. If there is a problem with noise – we can go back to them about that. Also, the security concerns as they open the back door in the summer, and this gives access to the courtyard which is private.

9. Area Partnership

- a. Reminder that orgs and groups can apply for funding
- b. Info about how to apply is on the Glasgow.gov.uk website – there is info on the website about how to apply
- c. 300 – 9951 for grants
- d. Infrastructure improvement fund – to start talking to the community about where improvements could be made
- e. Event called the Citizens Power Calton who are helping to develop a new model for decision making
- f. Derek Spiers has promised a summary that we will publish on the website and the newsletter
- g. TF to go to the next meeting as CL is away

10. MB – Liaison office

- a. MB Liaison Officer – apologies for tonight
- b. Main thing we wanted to discuss with MB was litter picking. She sent us 2 x leaflets which can be downloaded from our website
- c. She also sent a doc (distributed) in response to questions asked by TF. There is also an application form for community groups (request form)
- d. There is a litter station here at Thenue. DQ – there is no equipment here at Thenue – but they have to get back to him. Whatever we want they will support us in this. The Carlton Heritage and Learning Centre is on the list for the litter pick. The CCC is keen on the area being clean and looking better. People are keen on litter picking. Steven Turner (Outlier Café) sends apologies – he now has 10 litter pickers and are aiming to do a monthly clean with café volunteers. He is also looking into Naloxone training for him and the managerial staff.
- e. Kasia is interested in keeping the streets looking better.
- f. She can't ask the council about litter picking for the last 3 weeks – there is no space to get rid of litter and animal waste – there is a lot of mess
- g. Q – how can this be done better? There is so much mess and it looks worse every time. I want to find someone to give me the facilities and litter pickers and a board where I can leave basic information to let people know where this meeting happens and how we can bring people together.
- h. Boards on Tobago St, either near the beginning or the end or near the doctor – can we be buying things from the local businesses to stop them from dying
- i. We need to find a place where people can get information about the bin, the litter and information about how to engage with the community to make everything nicer
- j. ACTION – Kasia to come back to LS with locations for boards
- k. TF – this centre is a hub, and they should have litter picking equipment and they have a notice board
- l. Kasia – people don't like mixing with the staff in Thenue – the community doesn't mix. Thenue doesn't give us information that they don't want to share
- m. DQ – will talk to Kasia afterwards about how Thenue can involve the community more

- n. At the new flats – there is an area that is covered in litter – why wasn't this cleaned – this was cleaned but it took 3 months to get in touch and get it cleaned. This is the issue there is litter everywhere and I would like to help clean up the area. Kasia and another to talk to DQ at the end of the meeting
 - o. Get in touch with the NIV team – MB has said that there will be a deep clean of the area – not matching her standards – if it is private land, why can't owners be made to keep the area clean. TF – can report fly tipping. Q – maybe the deep clean will solve the problem. AS – when you contact my Glasgow app, it's done by postcode, and you can't post a photo anymore. Need to save these questions for MB and the councillor.
 - p. CKR – the councilors need to be made aware – there are a list of actions. What Street is there where there is dog poo. There is an environmental lobby for different dog poop bins. Kasia – any bin will do – Tobago Street
11. Councilors Reports
- a. No Councilors present
12. AOCB
- a. Meeting at Barrowfield Community Centre
 - b. TF - Met the 2 x Labour Councilors
 - c. 1.5 hours of public opinion – started the process – they had a meeting for CCs last August. We were not told about this and had heard nothing until the workshop on Monday last week – got nothing from it apart from how to get the public opinion
 - d. CKR – went to the public meeting in August, service designers doing a piece about how to engage public opinion
 - e. One thing that they kept talking about is the potential to design what community engagement looks like – Citizens Assemblies to attend once a month for free instead of local councilors. At the time they couldn't give an answer what this needed to look like – we don't cover the wards, and this causes confusion even though there is a map that shows where CCC covers
 - f. All very confusing – trying to create a new representation system which replicates the councilors system but unpaid – the expectation was that we would have the same decision-making powers as powers but non-partisan. They seem to be creating that emulates something that exists
 - g. Kasia – how are people supposed to be rewarded for this? It is all very foggy – why don't they have this in the newsletter – there were 30 people from Barrowfield but nobody from Calton. The ward is much bigger than the CCC area. There needs to be a better way to share the information. AS – there are 4 paid councilors in this ward and none attending this meeting which they should be at.
 - h. Expect the paid representatives to turn up. ACTION – CCC to contact the council and express our disappointment
13. 4 x councilors in the ward but very few bother to turn up with any regularity
14. Need to make them accountable and the need to represent their communities
15. Write to the Steven or Lawrence and ask for this to be escalated and investigated
ACTION – TF to write to Steven or Lawrence

16. Public Consultations /information events – first at Thenue on 19th April – ACTION – Chloe to put them on the website – they are on the FB page ACTION Belinda to look at putting the information onto the website

DRAFT